
1. Die-cut petals in deep pink, purple or red, the 
slender sepal’s shape in a contrasting color, stamen 
in white, calyx and leaves in medium green cardstock.

2. Place the teardrop and sepal petals on the molding 
pad. Shape using the loop tool. Bend the sepal petals. 
Pinch and bend the teardrop petals.

3. Use Copic® Markers to color the filaments of the 
stamen in a darker color than the teardrop petal, 
leaving the longest filament white.

4. Roll the stamen as shown. Apply glue to the end of 
each projection and dip into Woodland Scenics® Pollen. 
The white projection should be dipped into a lighter-
colored pollen.

5. Place the calyx on the molding pad and shape using 
the loop tool. Use the tweezers to bend in both sides. 
Use a toothpick to add a small amount of glue, then 
roll to meet and secure. Apply adhesive to the end of 
a branch made from 16-gauge cloth wire and slide the 
calyx over the end.

6. Use a toothpick to apply a small amount of glue 
inside the calyx and place the sepal petal shape over 
the opening. Using the small ball stylus, push this 
shape into the calyx. Adhere teardrop petals to the 
center of the sepal petals. Adhere calyx to the center 
of the flower as shown.
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7. Place leaves face down on leaf pad and, using the 
leaf tool, add a stem line. Fold leaf and apply highlight 
to the front side using PanPastel®. Place leaf face up 
on leaf pad and, with the leaf tool, add veins 
projecting out from the stem line. Pinch and bend 
each leaf before adhering them to the base of the 
branch.


